Anna A. McManus 604 N. Westfield Road Madison, WI 53711 608.833.2788

June 20, 2011

David C. Dryer
City Traffic Engineer Manager
Madison Municipal Building Suite 100
P. O. Box 2986
Madison, WI 53701-2986

Dear Mr. Dryer:

As a condominium owner who lives on North Westfield Road, I understand the need for and support the installation of a traffic signal at Old Sauk and Westfield roads. I even understand the need to assess property owners.

However, I was appalled to learn that <u>only</u> condominium owners and <u>not</u> single-family homeowners are included in the assessment. These same residents will certainly all use the traffic signal, correct? Why the disparity? Please explain why single-family residents are not being assessed.

I strongly object to the exclusion of single-family residents from this assessment.

Sincerely,

Anna A. McManus

Cc:

Paul Soglin, Madison Mayor Paul Skidmore, Alderman 9<sup>th</sup> District Scott A. Langer, Traffic Engineer Rob G. Phillips, Board of Public Works Madison Office of City Clerk